Pre-Game

e Curlers will not be allowed to arrive earlier than 30 minutes prior to the start of each game. For
example, if your game starts at 5:30 p.m., you cannot arrive earlier than 5:00 pm to the Curling-
staging area.

Food & Beverage services before your game will be available in designated areas.

Entry will be by way of the main doors on the east side of the Clubhouse building. Everyone will
be expected to sanitize their hands when entering the building, however, members will not have
to sign in, for contact tracing purposes. Other means will be used to identify team members
playing in various leagues, at various times

Lockers will be available for use. Entry to the locker rooms will be from the Curling Lounge; exit
will be from the entrance near the Golf Lounge. The number of individuals in the locker room at
one time will be limited. Curlers are encouraged, wherever possible, to arrive dressed for
curling. Lockers will be available for coat and boot storage, brooms and stabilizer storage, as
well as your curling jacket; mitts or gloves etc. The usual locker fees will apply.

Washrooms will be available, and will be sanitized regularly.

As directed by KFL&A Health Unit, masks must be worn at all times while in the building, with
two exceptions: they will be optional when sitting at a table in a Lounge or Dining Room once a
drink has been delivered; they will also be optional when curling in the Ice Rink. Changes in
game play will be introduced to ensure that adequate physical distancing is maintained at all
times, and appropriate signage will be installed on the ice surface, and other areas in the rink, to
facilitate this.

The Curling Lounge will be used for pre-game staging. Some chairs and tables will be removed.
To support appropriate distancing, tables and chairs should not be moved.

After- Game Socializing

o Areas will be designated for after-game socializing. Chairs and tables will be arranged to allow
for physical distancing. To support appropriate distancing, tables and chairs should not be
moved. The Dining Room will also be available, and the capacity will be limited to 48 people.
Tables in the Dining Room will be set up a minimum of 6 feet apart.

e Post-game socializing will be, at a minimum, one hour and 15 minutes. For several draws,
socializing time may be longer.

o New methods for ordering food and beverages are being developed, and will be
communicated shortly.

e For this season, the purchasing of reciprocal drinks will not be expected, however can continue
with mutual agreement.





